July 19, 1963

Mrs. J. Jobnston, -

Secretary,

United Council of Christhn Wmm:, :
53 Kintail Read,

APPLECROSS., - '

T WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Dear Mrs. Johnaton >

You will renember that in May of this year the Interim Committee of
Augtralian Church Women sent out a statement of its purpose and aims to all
Federal and State denominational women's groups and the Women's Inter-Church
Councils in all States where they existed. There has bee considerable
digcussion of this project and many groups have replied expressing their
interest in this movement and asking for more information regarding the basis
of Australian Church Women, and concerning the next steps which they can take
to become part of ACW.

At its meeting on July 3 the Interim Committee resolved to invite the
existing women's ecumenical organisations which opeate on the State basis to
become the State Councils of Australian Church Women. There is a copy of the
document "Suggestions for a more formal structure of Australian Church Women"
enclosed with this letter. This document sets out the basis on which this
invitation is extended. '

It appears that the United Council of Christian Women is not organised
in the same way as the women's inter-church councils of Cueensland, N,5.W and
Victoria. The Councils in these states are made up of delegates duly elected
hy the women's organisations of the various churches, I am aware of the
constitution of your council, but I do mot thimk there is any reason why the
council should be hecome the State Council of ACW., The accompanying statement
explains the attitude of the ACW and the ACC. to this matter of State Councils.
Would it be possible for the Interim Committee to have a copy of your constitution
80 that we can disouss with you any issue that mayhrise?

The Interim Committee is convinced that ACW is needed to promote
p.t.o
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ecumenical thought and action amongst the church women of Australia and that
existing women's inter-church groups are the best channels for this
ecumenical promotion. This opinion has also been expressed by inter-church
groups and individual women in NSW, Victoria andSouth Australia.

It is the earnest hope of the Interim Committee that your Council will
accept thia invitation and will become anlintegral part of this movement to
draw together the women of the Australian churches and to link them with Christia
women throughout the world.

There are still many questions to be resolved, for example:

» the time and manner of the election of a permanent national council

. the financial requirements of ACW

. the location of a national headquarters of ACW

.the nature of the relationship of ACW and the Department of Cooperation
of Men and Women in Church, Family and Society of the World Council
of Churches. .

It is felt that these issues can be faced when once this more formal structure
has been established, The calling together of representatives of women's inter-
churches councils who are prepared to act as state councils of ACW would be the
immediate next step. -

Yours sincerely,

Mabel G, Wyllie (Mrs.)
Convener.



,I/I/eél‘ern ./4udl‘ra/ian Couna’/ o/ Clurcéeé

(Associated with the Australian and World Councils of C’hu%‘&ws)

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

Rev. L. G. Staton Teolephons 23 3569

38A ST. GEORGE’S TERRACE
(opp. Council House)
_— PERTH

20th November, 1964,
£ 2 5
Mrso. M.G. Wyllie, ‘ Wy
Australian Church Women,
C/- Australian Council of Churches,
511 Kent St.,
 SYDNEY.

Dear Mrs. Wyllie,

You will no doubt be pleased to know that a decision
has been made to form a branch of A.C.W. in W.A,

The (Women's World day of Prayer Committee (not correct
title) have agreed to the change in constitution of the body
however it is felt that the association should hot be too
formal, ‘

We would be pleased if you could let us have a dozen \//
of the Brochures on the Fellowship of the least Coin and any ZZ:ﬁnn
other information you may have for the guidance of the Group. lon

It is hoped to have 50 ladies present to hear Rev. Alan é%
Brash while he is here. 4ﬂ2&;/ﬂﬁ7¢

Yours sincerely,

Fhwa JlET

L.G. Staton - Secretary.

Anglican, Churches of Christ, Presbyterian, Methodist, Corigregational, Society of Friends, Salvation Army, Greek Orthodox




SITTERT] COMYTTTER OF AUSTRALIAN CHURGE VOMEN.

Dedember 2, 1964.

Rev. L. Staton’

Western Australian Council of Churches,
38a St. George's Texrace,

PERTH.  WESTERN AUSTRALIA.

Dear Laurie,

I am writing on behslf of Mrs. Wyllie in reply to your letter of
November 20.

We are glud to hear of the possibility of & unit of Australian
Ohurch Women being formed in W.A. The procedure we have followsd is to ask
the committee congerned for a copy of their Constitution and following purusal,
imsue an invitation to the committee to be the state unit if their terms re
menbers{-eto. meet with the Interim Committea's requirements.

If may be that discussions have not reached this point in Perth
ut we would 1like to have a represmntative from Perth at the first meeting of
the National Committee on Februnry 10 end 11 irmsdistely prior to the ACC
Ammual Meeting.

The next meeting of the Interim Ogmmittee im on December 9. If
you feel the time is right, we would like to hear from you before then and go
ispue an invitation to form this state wmit.

Coneerning your comment re -~ "assoeiation should not be too formal™.
This is precisely the case with all State Units ~ they have continued to use their
old title ~ Women's Inter-Church Council ~ Women's United Church Assogiation =—
ato. These state upite co-operate with us in promoting the various Day's and
projects and in so doing we have developed confidence and understanding. The
National Committee meeting in Felruary will be an important next step.
Yours singerely,
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INTERTM COMMITTEE OF AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN

December 11, 1964

Rev.L. Staton,
Western Australia Cogncil of Churches.
PERTH.

Dear Laurie,

Mrs. Wyllie has asked me to write to you concerning the
National Committee of Australian Church Women.

We were delighted to receive your telegram although it arrived
after the meeting of the Interim Committee. Also glad to know that
you are ready to send two rpresentatives to the National Committee.

Enclosed please find a copy of the letter we have used in
inviting people to the meeting which sets out the steps leading to the
calling of the first National Committee. You will also see that we are
not able to offer any assistance concerning travel or accommodation.

There will not héz another meeting offthe Interim Committee
so it will be the pleasure of the National Committee to receive Western
Australia officially as a State Unit. Will you send to us the
proposed constitution - there are two points we need to watch - that
representatives to the inter-church women's committee (whatever name
they choose) are appointed by their churcheghnd that there is represent-
ation on the State Council of Churches. We are sure that these points
can be worked out together.

With best wishes and looking forward to seeing you in February.
Yours sincerely,

On behalf of Mrs. W.M, Wyllie
Convener.
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INTERTM COMMITTEE OF AUSTRALIAN CHURCH VOMEN.

October 8, 1964

Mrs. J. Leigh Cook,
Kingswood College,
PERTH.

WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Dear Joyce ,

I have asked Thelma Skiller to send you material on Australian Church
Women. I hope that it will be self explanatory. I have also written to
“ Mrs. Appleton to encourage her in her attempt to gather an ecumenical
women's group in Perth and have mentioned your name to her.

Hope you had happy travelling and visiting on your way home.

With my love.

Yours sincerely,

Mabel G, Wyllie (Mrs.)
Convener.

MGW:TJS



INTERIM COMMITTES OF AUSTRALIAN CHURCH TOMEN,

October 8, 1964.

Mrs. G. Appleton,
Bishopscourt,
PERTH.

WESTERN AUSTRALIA,

Dear Mrs. Appleton,

The Interim Committeedf Australian Church Women was very pleased to hear
of your conceérn for ecumenical interest and work among church women in Perth.
I trust that you have received the information about Australian Church Women
sent either to yourselve or to the Archbishop.

We are planning to convene the first meeting of the National Committee in
Sydney at the time of the Annual Meeting of the Australian Council of Churches
in February. Enclosed with this letter is the information about the meeting
and also a further draft of the proposed Constitution. I am conscious of the
difficulty of distance where Western ‘Australia is concérned and also of the
high cost of travel, but we would be excéedingly happy if there could be a
representative from Western Australia with us in Sydney in February.

If there is any way in which we can help either with printed material or
with suggestions we would be grateful if you coiild tell us.

I have recently talked with three Methodist women from Perth who are
anxious to co-operate with you in any way that they can. They are Mrs. T,
Hanna, Mrs. Ralph Sutton and Mrs. Leigh Cook. The Rev. Laurie Staton, the
secretary of the Western Australia Council of Churches would also be anxious
to help.

I trust that I will have the pleasure of meeting you in the near future.

With all good wishes. Yours sincerely
% b

Mabel G. Wyllie (Mrs.)
MGW:TJS Convener.
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Asst. Secretary :
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JIncorporated
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Mottoz- “J @il instruct thee and teach thee in the fuay fukich
thou shalt go - - 3 fill guide thee foith mine epe.”’

4 Robinson Tce.,
DAGLISH. W.A.
16th March, 1965:

The Convenor,
Australian Church Women,
C/o Room 2, 3rd floor,
511 Kent St.,

SYDNEY .

Dear Mrs. Wyllie,

In September last year during our Women's
day of Coenference - Churches of Christ Federal Conference held
in Brisbane - the sisteres attending from W.A. were rather dis-

concerted to discover that we were the only State in our
brotherhood not affiliated with the Australian Church Women's

organigation!

. On returning home, the matter was again
brought forward to our Council, and it was decided to seek
guidance from our General Conference. This was done and the
reply from them was that they were quite in agreement with our
Women's Auxiliary becoming affiliated.

It is our pleasure, therefore, to inform
you that it ie now our desire to be associated with the wider
Ecumenical movement, and look forward to receiving more news
and information in this regard.

With christian greetings,

Yours in His service,

%)

/ ) / . N
A Aad

Secret TY.



AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN

April 21, 1965.

Mrs. C. B. Reid,

Secretary,

Conference of Churches of Christ in Western Ausiralia,
Women's Auxiliary, ;

4 Dobinson Tce.,

DAGLISH. Yestern Australia.

Dear krs. Reid,

e thank you for your letter of Mareh 1%, telling of your interest
in Australian Church Yomen. This is all very heart-warming.

Also, we are happy to be able to say that the ‘omen's Inter—-Church
Council of Western fAustralia sent two representatives to the first National
Committee of Australian Church Women held in Sydney on February 10th and 11th
of this year.

At the National Committee the Western Australian Council was accepted
provisionally as the State Unit of Australian Church '‘omen and we are
hoping this will be followed by their full agreement to be this and appoint—
ment as such would then follow.

e presume the Churches of Christ in Western Australia are affiliated
with the Women's Inter~Church Council. ‘e would suggest you convey to
them you desires, as expressed in your letter to us, if you have not
already done s0.

With warm greetings,
Yours sincerely,

Colonel H. Cross,
Honorary Secretary.




AUSTRALIAN CHURCH WOMEN

April 21, 1965.

brs. Margaret Laton,
Secretary,

Viestern Australian Unit,
Australian Church %omen,

297 Crawford Road,

INGLEWOOD. Western Australia.

Dear lirs. Laton,

- Ve were delighted that your Council was represented at the first
National Committee of Australian Church Yomen by lrs. Stafo=4 and Nrs.
Wilkinson, whose presence and participation made a most definite contrib-
ution thereto.

At the National Committee it was resolved to accept your Council
provisionally as a State Unit of Australian Church liomen, and we trust
this is acceptable to you.

One meeting of the Working Committee has been held since. We would

like to express our pleasure at the prospect of this association of your
Council with Australian Church Vomen.

If you are able to accept our invitation to become the State Unit
of Australian Church Women we would be glad to receive a copy of your
Constitution for ratification, thus snabling the appointment to be made.

Thanking you, and with our warm greetings,

Yours sincersly,

Colonel H. Cross,
Honorary Secretary.




AUSTRALIAN CHURCH VOLLaY

August 31, 1965

¥rs. Margaret Eaton,
Seoretary,

Western Australian Unit,
Australian Church Women,

297 Crawford Road,
INGLEV.00D., WEST. AUSTRALIA.

Dear Mrs. Eaton,

The Working Committee of Australisn Churoh Women has been hoping that
we might bhave some further word from you:-conaerning becoming the State
Unit of Australian Churoh Women in Western Australia.

As mentioned in our letter of April 21 your council was accepted
provisionally as a State Unit at the National Committee Meeting in
February, but not having heard anything further from you, it was agieed
at a recent meeting of the Working Connittee.that we write you: again.

We are not wanting to appear to be rushing you, and recognize the
deoision in this respest rests with your Council but would like to
assure you that we would be most happy to have this relationship with you,

Ve reatize that the year is pushing along and soon we will be coming
up to another National Committee Meeting.

We would be glad to hear from you.
With kindest regards.

Yours sinocerely,

Lt. Col. H. Cross,
- Honorary Secretary -
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AUSTRALIAN CHURCH HOEN.

3rd November, 1965,

Mrs, George Appleton,
PERTH, _ W.A.

Dear Mrs. Appleton,

As promised, we are enclosing ecopy of
the recently adopted Constitution of the Women's United Church
Association of South Anstralia, We trust this may be of
some gervice to your ladies in preparing a Constitubion for
the Western Australia State Unit.,

As could apply ir any State, there is some
colouring in this Conmstitution which would refer to South Australia
only, @.gs point 10 (Finance) iii., Thie refers to an Annual Event
which had been held prior to this Couneil becoming the State Unit
of ACW, so that at present they are endeavouring to establish
Fellowship Day and World Community Day without interfering with a
previously established event.

Then, it may be helpﬁul to say that States
vary in the number of repregentatives from each denomination. In
South Australia, we note this is six, in N.8.W. it is eight; in
Queensland, four,

Another point, too, on which we might comment
(seeing we are enclosing this Gonsti’cutions, is that whilst in

South Australia they plan to meet at least three times a year, in
most States the Women's Intem=Church Counecils meet monthly, February
to November; inclusives

It was a great joy for Mrs. Wyllie, Mrs. Verco
and I to meet you recently. Western Australia will seem all the closer
because of this, and we will be looking forward with great interest to
hearing further of developments in your State.

With kindest regards,

Yours sincerely, j@
Lt, Colonel H. Cross, Secretgry.



Women’s Jabewohinch Counail or Victovia

Hon. Secretary:

Mrs. Colonel Saunders, PRESIDENT

40 Middleborough Road, i
Burwood, E.13 ar, -

s ~Jlirs JHeStephens.....

Telephone: 28 5702. 101 65

Hon. Treasurer:

Mrs. T. G. Grieve, TRITT

9 Serpentine Street. REPORT INTERIMC OMIITTER
Mont Albert, E.10
Telephone: 89 4505.

3ince the innuzl lieeting of the Australian Uouncil of Churches
1963, when the establishment of australian Church iomen was
anthorized 'thot the vonmititee be re—appointed and nominate to
the xecuwtive Uommittee of the Australian Council of Churches',
The Women's Inter—Church Council of Victoria has sought to
understand, and assist in the worl of the Inmterim Committee.
Representatives have attended each Consultation held in sydnen
lirs.5.Re\/yllie addressed the Council when passing through
ilelbourne, and thus the pattern has been unfolding.

In 1963, the .omen's Inter-Church Gouncil of Victoria
accepted an invitation from the .nterim Committee,to become
the unit throush which sustralian church Women work within
the State'. ‘

TThen ur.Barot visited welbourne during her Austrelian tour, the
Council invited her to address a gathering of inter-Church
women. .Je learned a great deal that day about the vepartment on
the Co-operation of ien and .Jomen in Church, remily and Societye.
This Committee has now been established, and has met in
ilelbournc,

Jhen liiss Janet Lacey, and the kev.A.Brasqh visited lLelbourne,
we were able to listen them, and learned much from theixr
Addresses ot Ueceptions held to greet our visitors.

ie have been happy to work with the interim Jommittee toward
developing and extending interest in rellowship, and World
Community vays, and are grateful to see signs of increasing
interest in many inter-Church Groups.

The Fellowship of the Least Coin has been introduced by the
Interim Committee with great appeal to us, and we have joined
willingly in the Circle of Prayer, and the Least Coine.

The Interim Committee has sponsored the "Jinifred Kiek™
Scholarship, znd we shall work to assist this project.

z"-ﬁn&_ iy ESNIe0,
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: 297 Crawford Road,
S INGLEWOOD, W.A.

13th September, 1965.

LT: Col. H. Cross, »
Australian Church VWomen, '?-r~3,@i'@ﬁ¥
C/- Room 2, 3rd Floor, i Rk

511 Kent Street,

SYDNEY, N.S.W.

Dear Lt. Col. Cross,

I wish to acknowledge receipt of letters
dated from the 27th August to 1lst September, 1965,

Vle have been experiencing some difficulty
in establishing the W.A. Unit because of some feeling
that it would be duplicating the function of the United
Council of Christian Women. However, after two meetings
of meditation and discussion, it was decided to proceed
with the formation of this Unit, and, although a consti-
tution has not been formally adopted, we are planning
the World Community Day as outlined in the Order of
Service, Also, 2 meeting is to be held, men and women
combined, to hear lMrs. Wells speaking on Co-oneration of
Men and Women in Church, Family and Society.

You may already be aware that the United
Council has comprised a Committee whose function has been
to promote the World Day of Prayer, and, therefore, we
have first had to introduce the aims and purrose of
Australian Church Women as an entirely new venture.
After a period of cavtion and feeling our way, we can now
report that the committee is gaining interest through-
out the Women's Groups in W.A.

We ara presently engaged in promoting World
Community Day by a direet approach to every Women's Broup
~whose Church is affiliated with the W.A. Council of

Churches.
Findest regards, CZZ é; @/

e ss e ne s etuss HON SEC,
A.CW, W,A, UNIT



~ustralian Churdh Women

Ootober 8, 1965.

drs. naton,
267 Crawford Road,
INGLEY0O0D. Wehs

Dear lirs. Zaton,

Thank you for your letter of September 12.

The YWorking Committee would like you to know tat they appreciate all
that is being done in establishing the State Unit of Australian Church

Vomen in Western Australia.

You will know you have our prayerful interest in all this, and we
trust ycu will got a satidfying response concerning World Commnity Day.

Ve note ycu have not yet reached the place where a Constitution
has been formed. Ye trust this will be nossible in the not too distant
future. Vhen such has been formulated, we will be glad to receive this
for ratification.

With warm grectingc,

Yours sincerely,

Lt. Col H. Cross,
Honorary Scoretory.s




